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The Ninilchik Village Tribe is a federally 
recognized tribe in Alaska, consisting of 
approximately 1,000 members. These 
members can trace their ancestry to 
Ninilchik tribal lands or are Alaskan Natives 
and American Indians who have settled 
within the tribal boundaries and have 
been accepted for membership. The Tribe 
is governed by the Ninilchik Traditional 
Council, comprised of five elected council 
members who serve three-year terms. They 
oversee tribal operations and uphold sovereignty using Organic Documents 
approved by the tribal membership.
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NTC Board of Directors

All NTC Offices will be closed on 
Monday, May 26th • Memorial Day
Thursday, June 19th • Juneteenth

The next Regular Council  
Meeting is scheduled for

Wednesday, April 23rd at 10:00am

There are three $100 Door Prize Drawings for NTC 
Tribal Members in attendance at each meeting!

NTC Regular Council Meetings take place at the 
Administration Office at 15910 Sterling Highway in 
Ninilchik. Tribal members are invited to attend and are 
welcome to share comments.

NTC Regular Council meetings are scheduled monthly. 
Please visit our website at ninilchiktribe-nsn.gov for  the  
latest schedule.

Front cover photo provided by Sebastian Appelhanz
Back cover photo provided by Perry Miller 

Vintage Ninilchik Village photo provided by Jim Taylor
We would love to use your photos for future newsletters!  

Please send them to bwallace@ninilchiktribe-nsn.gov
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Happy Spring! After ‘Punxsutawney Phil’ saw his shadow and blessed us with six more weeks 
of winter, we are finally seeing longer days. This means that the fish are around the corner.

Sadly, the commercial setnet fishery is closed again for the third year. On a positive note, we 
will be working to get the subsistence allocation for the Ninilchik Community in the Kenai 
and Kasilof Rivers again this summer. The Tribe has applied for the Educational Fishery for 
2025. Due to continued restrictions by the state, it is doubtful that our educational needs 
will be met. The Tikahtnu Inter-Tribal Fish Commission (TIFC) is working diligently to 
address additional fishing opportunities for our people. Established under the sovereign 
authority of its Member Tribes, the TIFC operates with delegated Tribal authority to secure 
and protect Tribal access to fisheries, influence fishery management, and advance Tribal co-
stewardship. We are working with National Marine Fisheries Service (NMFS) to advance a 

Tribal Salmon Fishery in the Cook Inlet Exclusive Economic Zone (EEZ) for consideration by the North Pacific 
Fishery Management Council (NPFMC). Under our proposal, Tribes in the Cook Inlet would be permitted to 
participate in a fishery identical to the commercial drift gillnet fishery. This would further allow members to get 
fish to fill their freezers and the smokehouse. While this will take years to attain, the goal is to get every additional 
opportunity to get more fish. In furtherance of this endeavor, we continue to hold multiple meetings and have 
strong Tribal support under the leadership of co-chairs Samuel Schimmel and Debra Call. 

The Niqnalchint Heritage Center planning, engineering, and permitting is going well. We have been working on 
permitting for construction, along with Fire Marshall approval and engineering updates. On behalf of the Ninilchik 
Traditional Council we want to express our heartfelt thanks to Cook Inlet Tribal Council (CITC). Under the 
leadership of Gloria O’Neill, CITC President/CEO and their board of directors, they have graciously donated the 
eleven acres of property next to the heritage center as a gift to our project. We now have the deed to the property 
and will incorporate this in our planning work for the cultural heritage center. Thank you CITC!

Our 8(a) company Tuyan, LLC is doing very well. Greg and I attended the national 8(a) conference this past 
month and have been meeting with leadership to develop new opportunities. The engineering contract continues 
to derive a nice net profit, and we anticipate more growth. 

We are looking to recruit any young Tribal Members who may be interested in getting more involved in leadership 
and the Council process. Several Tribes and organizations have Youth Advisory Councils that provide youth input, 
learn about the leadership of the Tribe, and participate in governance. Please let me know if you or anyone in 
your family might be interested in this endeavor. NTC is especially interested in youth in high school or college 
who would be interested in generative leadership here at the Tribe. 

Our health clinics are doing very well. Please note that we are switching over to a new electronic health record 
system - Athena. Staff have been training for weeks. There will be a new Athena Patient Portal that you will notice 
as we switch over as of April 1st. This new system will also do our billing and should allow us to advance our 
patient management system and health records, furthering better interaction and care. As with any new system 
there will always be a few glitches and a learning curve, so we ask for your patience as we integrate this new system 
into our clinics. As always, thank you for your support!

Chiqinik.

Executive Director’s Address

Ivan Z. Encelewski, NTC Executive Director
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For more information regarding the Housing Department,  
please contact Bob at 907-567-3313 or bcrosby@ninilchiktribe-nsn.gov

Housing Department

Hello, Ninilchik Tribal Members,

The weather has been teasing us, reminding me that it’s almost Fish-On time!

So here we go again - getting ready in case a volcano erupts and buries us in ash. Don’t worry, it’s not the end 
of the world, but it is something you can, and should, start preparing for now, before the need arises. The main 
thing to do at this time is get some supplies put away in case you have to stay home for a little while. I say a 
week’s worth of food, water, and meds for the whole household. Hopefully, after COVID, most people have 
learned and are well-stocked up, so they won’t be caught off guard again. The next thing to keep in mind is 
if you do have to go outside, you need to protect your eyes and lungs. We want eye protection that fits tightly 
around your eyes in case the wind is blowing. And when isn’t it? Next, N95 masks. These are made for dust 
particulates and are handy to have on hand anyway. I buy mine on eBay by the 50 or 60 pack and use them in 
my woodshop. They are a lot more comfortable to wear than a respirator for any length of time. Buy a name 
brand like 3M and know they will work and protect your lungs. If you do go outside, you may want to dress 
in a manner that keeps the dust outside. Put that foul weather gear on when you go outside and take it off 
outside the door before coming in. Volcanic ash can be extremely hard on electronics in the home, so keep 
as much outside as you can. Try and keep doors and windows closed and sealed as well as possible. Heaters 
need air, and they most often draw it from within the home. When they do that, it creates a vacuum that will 
suck the air through the windows and doors, attic, and floors, bringing ash with it. It won’t be the end of the 
world if some does find its way into the home, but eliminating as much as you can is what you’re aiming for. 
 
I also recommend always having a Go Bag ready and in your car. This bag should always be prepared for you 
and every family member. I keep one for myself in the car. You never know - earthquake, volcano, storm, or 
you break down and must start hoofing it. You want to pack this for the time of year, with the idea of staying 
with the car or walking. This time of year, I have a sleeping bag, winter boots, gloves, hats, a sweater, an extra 
coat, meds, granola bars, Bic lighters, a knife, a small metal cup that can be heated to melt snow, and a small 
can with sand and rubbing alcohol that can be poured on the sand and used as a stove to melt water and give 
heat if need be. If you’re doing this within a closed environment, you will need to crack a window to let fresh 
air in and not be overcome with carbon monoxide. Think about what you would need if something happened 
and you weren’t at home, and throw it in the car. Be reasonable - you only need something to keep you safe, 
either for getting home on foot or until someone can come to you. Planning will keep you comfortable and alive. 
 
In closing, I’ve been through several volcanoes over the years. They were all exciting but far from dangerous. 
It’s one of those things that really doesn’t have to be anything more than another life experience that we talk 
about with friends and family. Enjoy and don’t forget the camera.
 
Just another reminder: The Weatherization Program is a $2,000 grant that can help seal those cracks and 
holes you have within your home!
 
Until the next letter, take care, get those gardens going, and fish on!
 
Bob

Look lovingly and dive deeply into what life brings your way.
There’s no end to the real value you’ll discover.

- Ralph Marston
“ “
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Health Department

For more information regarding the Health Department,  
please contact Janet at 907-567-3370 or jmullen@ninilchiktribe-nsn.gov

Ninilchik Clinic  
15765 Kingsley Rd

907-567-3970
Monday - Friday 

9am to 5pm 

Anchor Point Clinic  
33880 Sterling Hwy

907-206-2733
Monday - Thursday 

9am to 7pm 

Homer Clinic 
4047 Bartlett St 
907-206-2730

Monday - Friday 
9am to 5pm

SAY HELLO TO ATHENA 

THE FUTURE OF OUR ELECTRONIC HEALTH RECORDS

>> NEW FEATURES

Patient Portal
The Follow My Health (FMH) portal will remain accessible for prior medical records. Starting 
April 1st, all communications and services will be available through the new Athena portal.
 

Billing Statements
Statements for services on or after 4/1/25 will come from Athena. 
Statements for services before 4/1/25 will continue to come from Veradigm. 
>>You may receive statements from both systems.

Reminder Notifications
You’ll receive reminder calls (2 days before), texts (3 days before), and emails (4 days 
before) based on your selected preferences during registration. 

• You can confirm or cancel appointments through these notifications. 
• Calls are automated, but you can speak with a representative to reschedule if needed.

Self-Scheduling
You can now schedule visits online for physicals, problem visits, or telehealth with select 
providers directly through the online portal!

Currently, one provider at each location is available for this feature while we test this new 
and exciting feature, with plans to expand soon.

Starting April 1, 2025, we will transition to Athena for our electronic health records, billing, and patient 
portal. Keep an eye out for communications from Athena, including texts, emails, or calls - this may 
also include an invitation to the Athena Patient Portal. We appreciate your patience as we all adjust 
to this new system. If we have your email address, you can expect to receive an email from the 
Athena Patient Portal.
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Health Department

For more information regarding the Health Department,  
please contact Janet at 907-567-3370 or jmullen@ninilchiktribe-nsn.gov

Preparing for a Volcanic Eruption
Experts are closely monitoring Mount Spurr, with increased anticipation of a potential eruption. To 
help you stay safe, here are some important tips on how to prepare for the event.

Make a Plan
•	 Develop evacuation and sheltering plans for your household.  
•	 Review the plans to ensure everyone understands them.

Get Supplies
•	 Flashlight, extra batteries, first aid kit, emergency food & water, can opener, medications,  
	 sturdy shoes, respiratory protection (N95 mask), and a battery-powered radio.

Protect Yourself from Ash
•	 Use a NIOSH-approved N95 respirator outdoors or during cleanup. Nuisance dust masks offer  
	 limited protection.

Evacuation Preparations
•	 Follow authorities' instructions to evacuate.  
•	 Stay informed through radio, TV, and disaster sirens.  
•	 Pack emergency supplies, including medications and a car kit.  
•	 Ensure your vehicle is fueled and ready for evacuation.  

Protect Pets and Livestock
•	 Plan for your pets and secure livestock in an enclosed area.

Shelter in Place
•	 Close windows, lock doors, and turn off HVAC systems.  
•	 Shelter in an interior room, away from windows, and bring pets with you.

Stay Informed
•	 Continue listening to updates on radio/TV.  
•	 Keep a non-portable phone and contact a friend or family member outside the danger zone.
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Tribal Services Department

For more information on NTC’s Early Learning Program or It Takes a Village Childcare Center,
please contact Tribal Services at 907-206-2740 or cpinnow@ninilchiktribe-nsn.gov

It Takes a Village is State Licensed for up to 24 children, aged 1 week 
old to 13 years old.  

We have availability for summer enrollment, but expect slots 
to fill up quickly. Don’t hesitate to get your little one enrolled!

Call Alicia at 907-206-2740 for more information!

We have had another great year at our Early Learning Program with a total 
of nine students. We will have our graduation ceremony on April 24th and 
will be sending three students off to kindergarten for the 2025-26 school 
year with all the skills they have learned in our program. 

Since this program’s creation in 2006 we have taught a total of 186 students!  

It Takes a Village Childcare Center

Early Learning Program
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Tribal Services Department

For more information regarding NTC’s Scholarship or Tribal Enrollment,
please contact Tribal Services at 907-206-2740 or cpinnow@ninilchiktribe-nsn.gov

Tribal Enrollment Assistance
Please contact us if you need help 
with any of the following:
     • Updating your address 
     • Requesting a new Tribal ID card 
     • Changing your name 
     • Any enrollment-related questions 
 
We’re here to assist you! 907-206-2740

Each year, NTC proudly offers a $1,500 scholarship to a deserving NTC Tribal Member graduating from 
Ninilchik High School or the Connections Program in Ninilchik.
 
This scholarship recognizes not only academic achievement but also a deep commitment to personal growth and 
the pursuit of future goals. Candidates are encouraged to demonstrate their dedication through involvement 
in extracurricular activities, community service, or other initiatives that reflect the values of perseverance, 
leadership, and commitment.
 
To be considered for this scholarship, all applications must be submitted by the May 1st deadline. Don’t miss 
the opportunity to apply!

Application Deadline: May 1stApplication Deadline: May 1st

NTC Annual Scholarship Opportunity
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For more information regarding the Elders Outreach Program,  
please contact Tiffany at 907-567-3313 or tstonecipher@ninilchiktribe-nsn.gov

Elders Outreach Program

The Elders Outreach Program offers lunch at the Subsistence Building every Monday. 

Luncheons are held even on most holidays when other NTC offices are closed. However, please note any 
scheduled closures.
 
The upcoming luncheons, served at noon, will be on the following dates:
 
Mondays in April: 7th, 14th, 21st, & 28th
Mondays in May: 5th, 12th, & 19th
June: 2nd, 9th, 16th, 23rd, & 30th

Please note: 
There will be no luncheon on Monday, May 26th, due to Memorial Day weekend.

The Elders Outreach Program’s Luncheon exists to serve as a social space for Enrolled Tribal Elders to gather, 
share, and visit. Elders are welcome to bring a guest, family member, or caregiver, if they wish. A donation 
box will be available at the back for this purpose. While it is a provided luncheon for Enrolled Tribal Elders 
to attend, it also serves many homebound Enrolled Tribal Elders who cannot drive or have other needs that 
prevent them from attending. The luncheon is also for these Elders, and we ask that all be mindful of others 
who are not able to attend, as any additional food will be provided and delivered to their homes.

The Elders Outreach Program began a weekly crafting class on Wednesdays of each week in February of 2024. 
Whoever attends has a chance to include ideas, options and suggestions to the group for crafting together on 
projects. Though, one could attend and primarily work on a project they would like to do, but do not have a 
sewing machine or other tools we provide here. Over this past year, the group has made jewelry, home goods, 
cultural pieces, painting projects, and baked goods. If you would like to attend or have questions, please reach 
out to us.  

The upcoming Craft Wednesdays will be held from 2pm to 5pm on the following dates:
 
Wednesdays in April: 2nd, 9th, 16th, 23rd, & 30th 
Wednesdays in May: 7th, 14th, 21st, & 28th 
Wednesdays in June: 4th, 11th, 18th, & 25th

Craft Wednesdays

Monday Luncheons
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For more information regarding the Elders Outreach Program,  
please contact Tiffany at 907-567-3313 or tstonecipher@ninilchiktribe-nsn.gov

Elders Outreach Program

Warm regards,
Tiffany, Elders Outreach Program Coordinator
Jessica, Elders Outreach Program Assistant Elders Outreach Program Mission Statement 

Providing services to Elders (55+) in our tribal 
boundaries that enhance quality of life, integrity 
of heritage, emblematic of respect and dignity, 

continuously promoting independent living  
while simultaneously capturing the history  

and traditions of our culture.

Many of you have asked about our LFPA Plus Grant and our OAA grants, both of which continue at normal 
operating funding, we have not had any funding cut due to changes in the Federal Administration. This is 
great news!

We worked hard on updating the new Elders Outreach Office and crafting area. We welcome you to swing by and 
come visit anytime as we are no longer in the Ninilchik Traditional Council Administrative Office. Our location 
is 15750 Sterling Hwy, across from Ninilchik School, in the freshly painted blue office next to the Subsistence 
Building. All the services we offer here include our Moose Hanging Room, Freezers, Smokehouse, Fish Fileting 
Tables, and Utility room. Our Utility Room houses our vacuum sealer, bone cutting saw, and other useful items 
such as grinders, canners, and pressure cookers.

The Elders Outreach Program has evolved over the past decade, and we not only offer our luncheon, crafting, 
and other events - we also pick up groceries and prescriptions on Fridays. If you would like assistance for 
those needs, please reach out, some Elders call or set up online orders and that can be useful. We also help 
transport Elders in our community to Clinical or Behavioral Health appointments, please call for scheduling 
as this requires our ability to coordinate. We also haul trash weekly, typically on Wednesdays, we only haul 
trash that is bagged and can be transported to our local dumpsite, we do not haul larger items. We can also 
assist in helping with paperwork or transporting to the Independent Living Center or with Medicare/Medicaid 
assistance. Please call for scheduling on this as well to set up time in our office. Jessica and I are happy to help 
with many errands and needs, we only request time to schedule needs for any of these tasks. 

We are also working on collaboration for our Heritage Center, if you have photos you’d like to offer or be scanned, 
items that you feel would be educational or relevant from our village, please call to have us help attain any such 
items or photos. We greatly appreciate all our history that makes our community so unique. 

Our 2025 Tide Books are in! 
You can pick one up at the Administrative office or at the Elders luncheon. 

We also have T-shirts and Hats featuring our  
Ninilchik Elders logo! 

If you are an Enrolled Tribal Elder and would like one, please let us know.
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Youth Outreach Program

Youth Outreach Program
is anchored in education and 
prevention. Studies consistently 
show that the negative cognitive, 
behavioral, and social impacts of 
growing up in adversity can be 
reversed by youth participating in 
prevention programs and having 
a relationship with a mentor. Our 
goal is to provide safe, alternative 
activities to youth where they 
can develop their interpersonal 
and character skills in order 
to have a brighter future. As 
indicated in extensive research, 
investing in our youth is the best 
possible investment we could 
make in the future development 
and success of our community. 

  Vision
Where healthy lifestyles provide 
safe environments for families, 
promote resilience among 
youth, and facilitate support 
from community members and 
leadership.

  Mission 
To promote safe and healthy 
environments that foster 
development through early 
intervention and education 
focusing on substance use 
prevent ion and suicide 
prevention. 

For more information regarding the Youth Outreach Program,  
please contact Rick at 907-690-2331 or rdunaway@ninilchiktribe-nsn.gov

The Youth Outreach Program’s activities for youth entering 7th 
grade and up are designed to enrich their lives through educational, 
fun, and unique experiences

If you have questions about any of these activities, please contact 
Rick Dunaway at 907.690.2331. 
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Youth Outreach Program

Youth Outreach Program Activities

For more information regarding the Youth Outreach Program,  
please contact Rick at 907-690-2331 or rdunaway@ninilchiktribe-nsn.gov

Recent activities with our 
Youth Outreach Program 
included seed starting at 
the Teen Center, GULO 
(Getting Leaders Outside) 
group playing disc golf, 
and a bonfire!
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Recovery Services 

For more information regarding Project STACEY, please contact Annette at 907-740-3330

Project STACEY: 
Expanding Access to Compassionate Care
We are proud to introduce Project STACEY - Supporting Treatment Access and Community Engagement 
for Your Recovery - our new Mobile Addiction Treatment Clinic designed to bring essential services 
directly to the communities that need them most. With over 125 patients enrolled as of March 2025, 
many of whom have referred friends and family 
due to their positive experiences, we’re making 
meaningful strides toward improving access to 
care and supporting recovery in our region.
 

Where We’re Serving
Our mobile clinic currently offers substance use 
treatment services in:

•	 Anchor Point
•	 Kasilof
•	 Nikiski (one day per month)

 

New Partnerships on the Horizon
Starting in April 2025, we’re excited to begin 
working in partnership with Salamatof to assist our 
neighboring tribal partners in establishing services 
and supporting patients in those communities. 
This partnership will help strengthen connections 
and expand care options for those living in more remote areas.
 

What We Offer
•	 Low-Threshold Opioid Treatment: We provide accessible treatment, including injectable  
	 buprenorphine, to make starting and staying in treatment easier.
•	 Harm Reduction Services: Our team distributes naloxone, fentanyl and xylazine test strips  
	 while offering education and support to reduce the risk of overdose.
•	 Primary Care and Wellness: We address the whole person, providing primary care and  
	 support services to people who use substances that promote overall health and well-being.

 

Making an Impact
We are encouraged by the growing number of people who are engaging with social services and 
connecting to treatment through our mobile clinic. In February 2025 alone, we assisted three patients 
in accessing inpatient treatment services, helping them take critical steps toward recovery.

Looking Ahead
As we continue to expand services and build partnerships, we remain committed to ensuring that 
everyone - regardless of where they live - has access to life-saving treatment and compassionate care.

Together, we’re changing lives, one stop at a time.
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For more information regarding the Health Club, please contact Brie at 907-567-3455  
For more information regarding Alcoholics Anonymous, please call 907-953-0273

Health Club & Alcoholics Anonymous

Whether you’re looking to lose weight, build 
muscle, or improve your overall health and 
wellness, Tammy Z has the knowledge and 
expertise to guide you every step of the way. 
Her positive energy and motivational coaching 
style will inspire you to push past your limits and 
achieve results you never thought possible.

Discover a healthier, stronger version of yourself!

TRIBAL MEMBERS :: 2 sessions/week FREE! 
Call or text to schedule a session 907.252.5115

Boot Camp Classes with TZ start April 7th!  
It’s so much better with a group - try it!

Our Current Yoga Schedule
 
Mondays: Renew & Restore • 10:15am
Tuesdays: Vinyasa • 10:15am
Wednesdays: Chair Yoga • 9:30am
                        Twist Twist Untwist • 10:15am
Thursdays: Hatha • 10:15am

Yoga classes are included with your membership 
and are always complimentary for Tribal Members. 
If you’re new, we invite you to experience a class 
at no charge, allowing you to explore the benefits 
of yoga and see if it aligns with your goals and 
needs. It’s a great opportunity to try something 
new in a supportive and welcoming environment.

Breathe, Stretch, & Move Elevate Your Workouts

Ninilchik Homegroup 

ALCOHOLICS ANONYMOUS 
Meetings

Struggling with someone to talk to who understands? 
Looking for support? Looking for support on how to stop or quit drinking?

Our local homegroup is supportive and has many active members with long time recovery to help. 
We are here. Just reach out. You are not alone.  

 

Every Tuesday & Thursday
7pm - 8pm 
NTC Subsistence Building • New Location
15750 Sterling Hwy, Ninilchik, AK
Contact: 907-953-0273
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Cheeky Moose & Resource Department

For more information regarding The Cheeky Moose, please call 907-235-5900 
For more information regarding the Resource Department, please contact Darrel at 907-567-3815 

The Cheeky Moose

• Laundromat • Showers • 
Tanning • Espresso

Open Friday - Wednesday
8am to 8pm
Closed Thursdays 

Deli Opens for the Summer in May! 

33930 Sterling Highway 
Anchor Point, Alaska  

907-235-5900 

Round Trip • $10
One-Way • $7 

Mondays, Wednesdays, & Fridays

Please call for pickup at Happy Valley,  
Anchor Point, Clam Gulch, & Kasilof 

907-567-3815Everybody Rides!

Schedule may change due to weather. Please call for updates. Bus does not run on Federally Recognized holidays.

Red North (Red Line) Blue South (Blue Line)
Ninilchik (NTC Resource Building) 9:00am Kenai (Walmart/Airport) 1:00pm

Happy Valley (HV Store) Soldotna (Fred Meyer) 1:30pm

Anchor Point (Cheeky Moose) Kasilof (Post Office)

Homer (Safeway) 9:45am Clam Gulch (Post Office)

Anchor Point (Cheeky Moose) Ninilchik (NTC Resource Building) 2:30pm

Happy Valley (HV Store) Happy Valley (HV Store)

Ninilchik (NTC Resource Building) 10:30am Anchor Point (Cheeky Moose)

Clam Gulch (Post Office) Homer (Safeway) 3:15pm

Kasilof (Post Office) Anchor Point (Cheeky Moose)

Soldotna (Fred Meyer) 11:30am Happy Valley (HV Store)

Kenai (Walmart/Airport) 12:00pm Ninilchik (NTC Resource Building) 4:00pm



NTC Newsletter Spring 2025 17

Events Calendar

A P R I L  2 0 2 5

SUN MON TUE WED THU FRI SAT

EOP: Elders Outreach Program
HWC: Health & Wellness Club
YOP: Youth Outreach Program 
GULO: YOP After School Group
NYO: Native Youth Olympics 
TC: Teen Center
NHS: Ninilchik School

1
Yoga HWC 10:15

Teen Tues TC

AA Mtg 7pm

2
EOP Crafts 2-5
 
Yoga 9:30&10:15

Sr NYO HWC

3
Yoga HWC 10:15

GULO NHS

AA Mtg 7pm

4
Teen Night 
3:30-8:30 TC

5

6
For NHS Open 
Gym Schedules, 
please contact 
the school

7
EOP Lunch 12-1

Yoga HWC 10:15
 
Sr NYO HWC

8
Yoga HWC 10:15

Teen Tues TC

AA Mtg 7pm

9
EOP Crafts 2-5
 
Yoga 9:30&10:15

Sr NYO HWC

10
Yoga HWC 10:15

GULO NHS

AA Mtg 7pm

11
Teen Night  
NHS ER

12

13 14
EOP Lunch 12-1

Yoga HWC 10:15
 
Sr NYO HWC

15
Yoga HWC 10:15

Teen Tues TC

AA Mtg 7pm

16
EOP Crafts 2-5
 
Yoga 9:30&10:15 

Sr NYO HWC

17
Yoga HWC 10:15

GULO NHS

AA Mtg 7pm

18
Teen Night 
NHS No 
School

19

20 21
EOP Lunch 12-1

Yoga HWC 10:15
 
Sr NYO HWC

22
Yoga HWC 10:15

Teen Tues TC

AA Mtg 7pm

23
NTC RCM 10A

EOP Crafts 2-5

Yoga 9:30&10:15 

Sr NYO HWC

24
Yoga HWC 10:15

ELP Graduation
GULO NHS

SR NYO STATE

AA Mtg 7pm

25
Teen Night 
3:30-8:30 TC

TOURNAMENT

26

-- -- -- -- ]

27 28
EOP Lunch 12-1

Yoga HWC 10:15
 

29
Yoga HWC 10:15

Teen Tues TC

AA Mtg 7pm

30
EOP Crafts 2-5
 
Yoga 9:30&10:15 
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Events Calendar

M AY  2 0 2 5

SUN MON TUE WED THU FRI SAT

EOP: Elders Outreach Program
HWC: Health & Wellness Club
YOP: Youth Outreach Program 
GULO: YOP After School Group
TC: Teen Center
NHS: Ninilchik School

1
Yoga HWC 10:15

GULO NHS

AA Mtg 7pm

2
Teen Night 
3:30-8:30 TC

3

4 5
EOP Lunch 12-1

Yoga HWC 10:15
 

6
Yoga HWC 10:15

Teen Tues TC

AA Mtg 7pm

7
EOP Crafts 2-5
 
Yoga 9:30&10:15 

8
Yoga HWC 10:15

GULO NHS

AA Mtg 7pm

9
Teen Night
3:30-8:30 TC

10

11 12
EOP Lunch 12-1

Yoga HWC 10:15
 

13
Yoga HWC 10:15

Teen Tues TC

AA Mtg 7pm

14
EOP Crafts 2-5
 
Yoga 9:30&10:15

15
Yoga HWC 10:15

GULO NHS

AA Mtg 7pm

16
Teen Night 
3:30-8:30 TC

17

18 19
EOP Lunch 12-1 
 
Yoga HWC 10:15

20
Yoga HWC 10:15

Teen Tues TC

AA Mtg 7pm

21
EOP Crafts 2-5
 
Yoga 9:30&10:15

22
Yoga HWC 10:15

NHS Last Day

AA Mtg 7pm

23
YOP Summer 
Schedule TBA

24

25

     

26
NO EOP Lunch 

NTC Closed 
for  

Memorial Day

27
Yoga HWC 10:15

AA Mtg 7pm

28
EOP Crafts 2-5
 
Yoga 9:30&10:15

29
Yoga HWC 10:15

AA Mtg 7pm

30 31
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Events Calendar

J U N E  2 0 2 5

SUN MON TUE WED THU FRI SAT

1 2
EOP Lunch 12-1

Yoga HWC 10:15
 

3
Yoga HWC 10:15

AA Mtg 7pm

4
EOP Crafts 2-5
 
Yoga 9:30&10:15

5
Yoga HWC 10:15

AA Mtg 7pm

6 7

8 9
EOP Lunch 12-1

Yoga HWC 10:15
 

10
Yoga HWC 10:15

AA Mtg 7pm

11
EOP Crafts 2-5
 
Yoga 9:30&10:15

12
Yoga HWC 10:15

AA Mtg 7pm

13 14

15 16
EOP Lunch 12-1

Yoga HWC 10:15
 

17
Yoga HWC 10:15

AA Mtg 7pm

18
EOP Crafts 2-5
 
Yoga 9:30&10:15

19

NTC Closed 
for  

Juneteenth

AA Mtg 7pm

20 21

22 23  
EOP Lunch 12-1

Yoga HWC 10:15

24
Yoga HWC 10:15

AA Mtg 7pm

25
EOP Crafts 2-5
 
Yoga 9:30&10:15

26
Yoga HWC 10:15

AA Mtg 7pm

27 28

29 30 
EOP Lunch 12-1

Yoga HWC 10:15



Enrollment and Contact Information Updates
For address updates, new tribal ID card requests, or any enrollment questions,  

please contact the NTC Tribal Services Department at 907.206.2740 
 

For address updates from the general public,  
please contact the NTC Administrative Office at 907.567.3313

Ninilchik Traditional Council
PO Box 39070 
Ninilchik, AK 99639

Ph: 907.567.3313 
Fx: 907.567.3308 
ntc@ninilchiktribe-nsn.gov


